
Walpole Cross Keys Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter - 1st November 2019 

Welcome back, we hope you all had a wonderful half-term break.  As the weather is turning colder 

please send your child in to school with a coat and appropriate accessories to keep them warm  

during outdoor play.  Children will need wellies or spare shoes for playing on the field, these may be 

kept (clearly named) on our shoe racks located under the canopy area. 

 

It was lovely to see so many parents/carers during this week’s parent consultations.  If you were 

unable to attend this date please book an appointment with your child’s teacher via the office. 

 

We are almost halfway to completing our Aldi poster.  Please keep bringing in your  

stickers, we need all stickers to reach us no later than 8th November.   

 

As always, if you have any concerns please do speak with your class teacher in the first 

instance, they will endeavour to answer any queries and resolve any issues.  Should you need to 

speak with any member of the leadership team please make an appointment with the office.   

 

Best Wishes, 

Ms J.Borley   

Executive Head Teacher 

Tel:  01553 828680     Email: office@walpolecrosskeysprimary.co.uk 

Governors:  chairofgov@clenchwartonprimary.co.uk 

www.walpolecrosskeysprimary.co.uk 

Next week ….Next week ….Next week ….   
Monday 

Sally Beadle 

Music (selected pupils Yrs 3-6) 

Archery Club (all Yrs) 3:15-4:15pm 

Tuesday 

Bonfire Lunch 

Lunchtime Times Table Club (Yrs 3-6) 

Year 5/6 Performance Rehearsal 

PTA Bonfire Cake Sale 3:15pm 

Wednesday 

SSP Tag Rugby Tournament (Yrs 4-6) 

Football Club (Yrs 1-6) 3:15-4:15pm 

Thursday 

Gymnastics (Yrs2-6) 

Lunchtime Handwriting Club (all Years) 

Art and Craft Club (all Years) 3:15-4pm  

Poppy merchandise will be on sale every 

morning next week from the office.  As 

well as traditional poppies we will be  

selling the items below for the  

suggested donation prices ranging from 

50p to £1.50.  All proceeds will go direct 

to The Royal British Legion. 



PTA Update 

Thank you to everybody who has supported our recent events, we 

have managed to raise: 

 Non-uniform Day:  £38 

 Vegetable Carving Competition:  £19 

1st places winners: Ava-Grace (Class 1), Star (Class 2) and James 

(Class 3).  Thank you to Angela Warner from the WI for judging this year’s competition.   

We will confirm money raised from today’s movie night in next week’s newsletter.  Next week 

we are hosting a Bonfire Bake Sale on Tuesday (5th November) at 3:15pm.  We would kindly 

ask for donations of any baked goods (no nuts please) to be bought into school on Tuesday 

morning.  Please list ingredients used for allergen purposes.  This week we have sent out the 

Christmas card proofs, if you would like to place an order please place them in the PTA post-

box (together with cash) located near the office by Friday 8th November.  

Our next PTA meeting is on Tuesday 12th November at 2.30pm, everybody 

is welcome to attend.   

Cross Country 

Yesterday morning some of our pupils from Years 3-6 went to St Clements High 

School to compete in the St Clements Cluster Cross Country event.  They all did so 

well braving the cold and trying their best.  We are pleased to let you know a number 

of our pupils from will go through to the finals taking place on Tuesday 21st January, 

we will let you know how they get on: 

Year 3:  Lillyrose, Archie, Auron, Krystian and Ella 

Year 4:  Mya, Fern, Ben and Evan 

Year 5:  James and Harry (1st) 

Year 6:  Ella and Liene 

 

Well done everyone 

School Closures Due to Extreme Weather 

Please be assured that the school always makes every effort to open – 

whatever the weather!  However, should the worst happen and it became 

necessary to close, we would try to give as much notice as possible.  During 

bad weather, if necessary, we will communicate via text, Norfolk Schools Website or 

KLFM 96.7.  Also, Norfolk County Council now offer the option for you to sign up to re-

ceive alerts by text message or email whenever your school is closed.  To sign up for 

alerts or find out more, visit: www.norfolk.gov.uk/disruptions.  



 Bonfire Lunch (5th November):  If your child has not ordered this lunch 

please send them to school with a home packed lunch on Tuesday. 

 Tag Rugby Tournament (6th November Yrs 4-6):  Letter sent out yesterday 

to selected pupils.  Please give consent via ParentPay by Monday 4th November. 

 Gymnastics (starting 7th November Yrs 2-6):  Have your returned your slip?  

All consents must be received by Monday 4th November.   

 Remembrance Showcase (12th November 6pm Yrs 5 & 6):  Tickets are on 

sale from the office for this performance.  They are £4 per ticket (2 per 

child).   

 Life in a Castle (13th November Yr 1):  Please ensure you have given consent 

and paid fees by Friday 8th November. 

 Flu Immunisations (15th November all yrs):  Please give or decline consent  

 using this link: https://tinyurl.com/y2ls43fs  by Thursday 7th November.   

 Aladdin (16th December all yrs):  We must confirm numbers to the Corn  

 Exchange next week therefore please make sure you have given consent and 

 paid  fees on ParentPay by Monday 4th November.   

A t t e n d a n c e 

w/c 28th October 2019:  

 Reception: 100% 

 Year 1:   97.14% 

 Year 2:   95% 

 Year 3:   100% 

 Year 4:   100% 

 Year 5:  77.14% 

 Year 6:   94.29%  

 Whole school 94.69% 

Congratulations 

Year 3 & 4

(100%) 

Photos  

All proofs have been sent home with your child this week.  Please place 

your orders via the office or online by Tuesday 12th November. 

Thank you 

This week’s stars are: Bethany 

(Yr1), Suzzie (Yr 2) and  

Nellie (Yr6) 

Behaviour certificates were award-

ed to: Darcy (Yr R) & Millie (Yr 3) 

Handwriting Award:    

Ella (Yr1) 

 

Well done everybody 

https://tinyurl.com/y2ls43fs


Diary Dates 

*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change* 

Monday 4th November Sally Beadle Assembly 

Tuesday 5th November  Bonfire Lunch *bookings only* 

PTA Bonfire Bake Sale 3:15pm 

Wednesday 6th November Tag Rugby Tournament (Yrs 4-6) 

Monday 11th November  School Nurse Visit Year 6 (height and weight) 

Bridget Jones Assembly 

Tuesday 12th November  Year 6 Transition Lesson (French) 

Remembrance Showcase (Yrs 5&6)  

6pm @ Springwood High School 

*tickets available from the office* 

Wednesday 13th November Life in a Castle Trip (Yr1) 

Friday 15th November   Children in Need *details to follow* 

School Nurse Visit: Flu Immunisations (all years) 

*please give or decline consent by 7th November* 

Tuesday 26th November Year 6 Transition Lesson (French) 

Friday 29th November Classic Music Rocks Performance (Yrs 2-6) 

*letter to follow* 

Tuesday 3rd December SSP Sportshall Athletics (Yr3&4) 

*letter to follow* 

Monday 9th December Bridget Jones Assembly 

Tuesday 10th December  Year 6 Transition Lesson (French) 

Christmas Play (afternoon): details to follow 

Wednesday 11th December Christmas Play (morning): details to follow 

Thursday 12th December Christmas Lunch *letter to follow* 

Friday 13th December  Christmas Jumper Day 

PTA Christmas Fayre & Carols *details to follow* 

Monday 16th December Aladdin—King’s Lynn Corn Exchange (all pupils) 

Tuesday 17th December Homework Celebration Assembly 2:30pm 

*parents/carers welcome to attend* 

Monday 23rd December School Closed—Christmas holidays 

Monday 6th January Back to school 

Monday 13th January Sally Beadle 

Tuesday 14th January Year 6 Transition Lesson (Cookery) 

Wednesday 15th January Classic Music Rocks Performance (Yrs 2-6) 

Thursday 16th January St Clements Cluster Swim Gala (Yrs 3-6) 

Tuesday 28th January Active Kids Festival (Yrs 1&2) 

*letter to follow* 

Thursday 30th January GM Team Athlete visiting 




